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Your Volunteer Board of Directors for 2021-2022
Rob Ross, President		Kimberly Lelli, Secretary	Annie Lovell, Board Member
VACANT, Vice President	Tom Williams, Board Member	Jill Karon-Ross,, Board Member
Tami Baker, Treasurer	Ross Barde, Board Member	Rosemarie Routson, Board Member






                  Dates to remember                                            Board Members NEEDED
 It has been my pleasure to serve on the ATHOA Board as President for several years.  I have officially resigned from the Board and we are in need of several board members.
If you are committed to our community, have a little time to give and willing to step up to help our ATHOA community, please consider joining the board.  If we do not have adequate board members and/or a volunteer for President, we will be required to hire someone to do this work.  This expense will require a dues increase and/or limiting events and street lights.
We have 3 vacant board positions.  Please contact me if you would like to fill a vacancy.                     Rob Ross	
   Add these to your calendar 
ATHOA Annual Meeting: October 6, 2022 7:00 pm This year’s meeting will be virtual using Zoom
A link to join the Zoom meeting and the phone number to dial in will be added to the website.
We will also be adding the documents we will discuss to the website on the day of the meeting.
If you need a call-in number and don’t have access to the intranet, please call Rob Ross at 253-298-2733.


                                                                                                                                                                                        





















GREAT NEIGHBORS MAKE A GREAT COMMUNITY!!!!!!

Neighborhood Safety: Neighbors have noted drivers speeding and texting while driving on Academy Terrace – please talk to your teen drivers about slowing down, there are many children in our neighborhood and safer driving can prevent a tragedy. If you see repeated speeding offenders, take pictures of the license plate and report it to the University Place Police. As always, if you see something suspicious in the neighborhood, call the University Place Police at the non-emergency line: 253-798-4722. If an immediate response is required, always call 911 instead. 
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